LOWELL METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION

September 26th, 2024

The Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission met in regular session on September 26th, 2024, at the Lowell Town Hall.

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm.

I. Roll Call

Commissioner LeAnn Angerman, present

Commissioner Sharon Patterson, absent

Commissioner Ray Borchert, present

Commissioner Mark Schwartz, present

Commissioner Lori Sanfratello, present

Chief James Woestman, present

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and a moment of silence was held for Officer Schreiber of the Newton County Sheriff's Department.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE August 22nd, 2024 REGULAR SESSION

Commissioner Borchert made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 22nd, 2024, regular session, seconded by Commissioner Sanfratello. 4 ayes, motion passed.

IV. APPROVAL OF CLAIMS/EXPENDITURES

Commissioner Schwartz made a motion to approve the Claims/Expenditures, seconded by Commissioner Borchert. 4 ayes, motion passed.

V. CHIEF'S REPORT AND THE REPORT OF THE COMMITTEES OR MEMBERS

Chief Woestman stated that he was waiting on the last Durango to arrive at the dealership when he learned they had sold it. After being unable to locate a replacement for the for the same price that was allocated, an administrative vehicle, a 2024 Ford Maverick, was purchased. He also stated it saved the town over \$10,000 from what a Durango would cost.

Chief Woestman stated the parade passed with no major incidents and the additional police presence to ensure the public's safety was well received.

Chief Woestman informed the Commissioners that the town has approved a feasibility study for a new range and training center that would potentially be built alongside the new town maintenance facility and they are meeting with the firm next week to begin the process.

Chief Woestman stated the police department will partner with the Lowell Fire Department for an open house on October 13th.

VI. INTRODUCTION AND ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS

There were none.

VII. OLD BUSINESS

There was none.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS

There was none.

IX. PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES, AND COMMUNICATIONS

There were none.

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next Police Commission meeting was set for October 24th, 2024, at 7 pm.

XI. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Sanfratello made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Borchert. 4 ayes, motion passed.
The Meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p m.
LeAnn Angerman, President Lowell Police Commission
Lori Sanfratello, Secretary Lowell Police Commission